
 

   

 

Adult Social Care Nursing Advisory Council (SCNAC)  
LONDON Region Quarterly Meeting 03 – Tuesday 7th January 2025 

 

Attending:    

Nuno Santos Lopes - Regional Chair for London and Director of Research & 
Innovation for Nightingale Hammerson 

Louise Keane - Regional Co-Chair for London and Nurse Educator Lead, Adult 
Social Care North Central London Training Hub 

Deborah Sturdy - Chief Nurse for Social Care - DHSC 

Karen Bonner  -  Regional Chief Nurse London  
Dudley Sawyerr - London Care & Support Forum 

Celia Jeffreys - Deputy Director for Safeguarding Adults, NHS North East 
London 

Darren Jones - Director of Nursing, North West London 

Diane Jones - Chief Nursing Officer, North East London 

Kate Meacock  -  Rights for Residents  

Laura Anthony - Senior Locality Manager for the London and South East team, 
Skills for Care    

Lizzie Wallman  - Deputy Chief Nursing Officer, South East London ICB  

Maggie Candy - Nurse Consultant, Cavendish Professionals Homecare 

Millie Simms  -  Independent Health and Social Care Leader for the London 

region at the RCN   

Mirko Ridolfo  -  Operations Manager, Majesticare  

Benedicta Okpor (Benni)  -  Social Care Nursing Clinical Practice Development Lead for 

South East London  

Pauline Shaw - Nursing Advisor for Social Care, NMC    

Peter Webb  -  LCAS (London Caring and Support) Forum  

Vinice (Vi) Thomas  -  Deputy Chief Nursing Officer, South East London ICB 

Beatrice Godfrey - Senior General Manager, Southgate Beaumont Care 

Community - Barchester Healthcare 

Jane Waite - NHS South East London ICB 

Preeti Hamal - Deputy Manager, Ravenscroft Park Nursing Home 

Richard Ayres  - Care England 

Sonia Pritchard -  EA for the Outstanding Society and SCNACS Administrator  

Jenni Page - Partnerships and Communications Lead, the Outstanding 

Society 
 

Apologies:    

Chris Caldwell  -  ICB CNO, North Central London  



 

   

 

Alan Fry - Head of Operations, The Outstanding Society 

Holly Ashforth - Deputy Chief Nurse, North West London ICB 

Paul Larrisey - South East London Integrated Care Board Chief Nurse, Lizzie 
Wallman attending on his behalf 

Lauren Hague - Care England, Tom Pisani attending on her behalf 

Ziyanai Shiripinda - CQC 

 
Please see the attached spreadsheet for the action points of this meeting. 
 
Date of Future Meetings:  
TBC April 2025 
 
Meeting Summary: 
Meeting Introductions: Nuno welcomed everyone to the 3rd London Regional Social Care 
Nursing Advisory Council meeting, highlighting the importance of collaboration between Social 
Care and the NHS. New members Karen Bonner, Diane Jones, Darren Jones, and Tom Pisani 
(attending on behalf of Lauren Hague from Care England) introduced themselves. 

Population Health Management System Data: Nuno discussed the need for a population 
health management system dashboard from different ICBs to understand the population needs 
in terms of older population with Social Care needs. Diane Jones and Karen Bonner agreed to 
have an offline conversation to take this forward. 

Virtual Wards: Louise Keane provided an update on virtual wards, highlighting the lack of 
understanding of Adult Social Care among virtual ward staff. She emphasised the need for 
training and collaboration to ensure proper delegation of tasks and support for care home staff. 

IV Treatments in Care Homes: Louise Keane suggested working with Capital Nurse to roll out IV 
treatments in care homes, including developing a policy and training for Adult Social Care staff. 
Richard and Peter agreed to work on understanding the insurance implications. 

Student Placements in Adult Social Care: Nuno shared data from Middlesex University showing 
that only 10% of Nursing students had a placement in Adult Social Care. The group discussed the 
need to increase this percentage and ensure every Nursing student has an Adult Social Care 
placement during their studies. 

Nursing Competencies in Social Care: Nuno presented a draft list of over 70 competencies 
required for nurses working in care homes. The group discussed the need for standardised 
guidance to ensure high-quality nursing care in social care settings. 

London Ambulance Service Incidents: Nuno mentioned that the lead GP for care homes in the 
London Ambulance Service would provide data on incidents involving care homes at the next 
meeting, allowing for a discussion on potential solutions. 


